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TO THE HONORABLE ROSALYN H. BAKER, CHAIR, DAVID Y. IGE, VICE CHAIR, 
AND MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE: 
 

My name is Ronald Boyer, and I am the Deputy Director of the Department of 

Commerce and Consumer Affairs (“Department”).  The Department appreciates the 

opportunity to provide testimony on Governor’s Message No. 566, regarding the 

appointment of Raymond Skelton to the Board of Professional Engineers, Architects, 

Surveyors and Landscape Architects (“Board”).  The Department supports Mr. Skelton’s 

appointment and respectfully requests that the Committee recommend that the Senate 

advise and consent to his appointment to the Board. 

I am familiar with Mr. Skelton and his candidacy for appointment to the Board in 

that I have spoken with him about the Board and his interest in serving there.  Based on 

my discussion with Mr. Skelton, I believe that he possesses the qualifications, 
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background, and experience to contribute in a positive and constructive manner on 

matters that will come before the Board. 

Mr. Skelton has over 20 years of experience as a project manager in the heavy 

construction industry.  He is currently a Regional Manager with Goodfellow Bros., Inc., 

where he is responsible for the company’s operations on Maui.  Mr. Skelton was 

responsible for several of the firm’s multi-million dollar projects on Maui, including 

Phases 1 to 4 of the Maui Campus of the Kamehameha Schools, the Wailea Golf 

Course, Maui Lani Subdivision and Golf Course, and the Kaahumanu Avenue 

Extension.  Mr. Skelton would like to use his extensive experience to help protect the 

public interest. 

Mr. Skelton is a member of the Maui Contractors Association and the Maui 

Contractors Foundation and also volunteers his time on the St. Anthony School Board.  

Mr. Skelton looks forward to giving back to the community by serving on the Board. 

I am confident that if given the opportunity, Mr. Skelton will prove to be an asset 

to the State through his service on the Board.  I respectfully request that the Committee 

recommend that the Senate advise and consent to Mr. Skelton’s appointment. 

Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony on Mr. Skelton’s behalf. 
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